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Centiral Hooksett
5 WATER PRECINCT

Remember conserving our natural
resources is always a good idea.

Superintendents Report for April 21st, 2023 Meeting

1. TC samples were taken on 4/3/2023 with all results being TC -. 2™ Quarter disinfection byproducts
were also taken in April 2023 as required by the master sampling plan of NHDES.

2. Berry Hill Estates Update — Construction is still on going with no new meters set on Magnolia since the
last report

3. Season’s Market - 1311 and 1313 Hooksett Road — Water meters for the domestic usage and irrigation
system have been set at this location and initial backflow tests have been completed.

4. Marmon Aerospace — 18 Legends Drive — Nothing new to report

5. 2023 Cross Connection has started with first round backflows being tested. Backflows for the month of
January, February, and March have been completed and are currently working on March device testing.
Backflows are being billed as the testing is completed.

6. We continue to monitor water quality within our distribution system on a weekly basis as part of our
operations and are continually monitor Chlorine residuals testing both Total and Free along with PH.
Results continue to look good and provides us with an indication of trends within our system that can be
addressed proactively rather than reactively has been done in the past.

7. Irrigation conversions are continuing and amount of phone calls are picking up.
8. Minor annual PMs for all generators have been completed by Power UP during the end of March

9. T will be reaching out to Manchester Water Works to see when they will be scheduling any annual
flushing in order to determine the time frame we shall flush.

10. 1% Quarter water bills will be going out in the mail on Friday April 14™. Due to issues with our reading
equipment, we were 2 weeks behind on reading. The issue is not fixed yet but [ was able to rent the
reading equipment off of Pembroke Water Works in order to get our reads completed in order to Bill. I
will be working with Stile and Badger Meter to resolve our issue and look at an avenue for a backup.
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11. At this time, I am continuing to assist Betty StGermain with Bookkeeping tasks as she is continuing to
provide end of life care for her long time significant other. I am continuing to work towards a
replacement and future development of this position.

Respectfully Submitted,
Christopher R Culberson
Superintendent
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